	Energy Efficiency Partnership for Homes

Inaugural meeting of the Local Delivery Group
9th October 2009 – Draft Minutes


	Attendance:
	

	CAN/Camden Council
	Oliver Myers (OM)

	DECC
	Harriet Festing (HF) 

	eaga
	Graeme Stephenson  (GS)

	EDF Energy
	John Mason (JM)

	Energy Saving Trust
	Andy Deacon (AD)

	ERA
	Sofia Gkiousou (SG)

	HCA
	Alison Mathias (AM)

	Kirklees Council/Yorkshire & Humber ESTAC
	Andrew Cooper (AC)

	Leeds City Council
	Alan Jones (AJ)

	LGA
	Abigail Burridge (AB)

	Partnership Director
	Mark Brown (MB)

	Partnership Secretariat
	Ross Mitchell (RM)

	Partnership Secretariat
	Lisa Matabaro (LM)

	SDC
	Helen Eveleigh (HE)


	1
	Welcome

	1.0
	MB welcomed everyone to the meeting

	2
	Review outcomes of the 9th July stakeholder event

	2.1
a.

b.

c.

d.

e.
e.
	The group discussed the briefing note that was circulated prior to the meeting and highlighted the following salient points:
· MB stated local authorities and communities all have a crucial role in tackling the challenges of climate change. The gaps need to be identified and as a group we need to highlight where the opportunities are without duplicating any other work

· AB suggested other drivers i.e. campaign for local authorities to have a duty to address the climate change issues. We also need to examine how local authorities work with industry and other people and how they respond to drivers. She added a top down and bottom up look is required to get a clearer picture of what we need to achieve and in reality what we can achieve. 
· Regarding capacity to deliver, AC stated that not all local authorities are at the same level and we need to look closer at what we are asking them to do individually. Another issue is where the funding will come from as local authority capital is being more closely examined this year. He suggested focusing on the Clean Energy Cashback scheme which is looking at building a mass market for micro generation and focusing on mass insulation programmes. AC stated Kirklees will be looking at a 10-20% cut in budget revenue for next year which will have an impact. 
· The point was made that the low carbon transition plan was split nicely on a sector basis but that very little of the content pointed towards the split between local and national expectations of delivery.  

· AJ stated the group could look at establishing a robust process for what the framework for delivery should be. This would look to cutting across all areas but at the same time drawing everything together. He added that although there is a common market a lot of resource is wasted in different messaging which is confusing to the consumer
· OM suggested looking at ways in which to help local authorities now and also to give a picture of what to do in the future. However, the initiative needs to come from government in order to move forward

· MB stated the group has a huge opportunity to influence policy. There is also a delivery element with information sharing and updating. We could identify the gaps and constructively challenge government while also building up an evidence base. JM added they are examining models the government has at the moment focusing on the minimum expected of local authorities, to identify what needs to go into the energy guide to bring them up to level. 

	3
	Proposed strategic objectives, terms of reference and membership of the group

	3.1.

a.
b.

c.

d.

e.

f.

g.

h.

i.

j.

k.

l.

m.

n.
	Each member suggested a proposed outcome/objective for the group:
· SG - A simplification of the process is needed and suggested looking at delivering a ready made package to local authorities. She suggested bringing together a view in an open forum

· AB suggested working on a ‘Blueprint’ identifying a key set of issues

· AC - Speed of carbon savings is a big issue. Local authorities need to be given a set of parameters with some suggested models or they can establish their own framework. There should also be information sharing on barriers with emphasis on the bridge between government targets and the jobs agenda

· RM -The group could look at drawing together different initiatives and frameworks  and using this to distil key principles to inform the future picture and messages coming from government.
· HF stated the group be proactive and focus more on community groups and low carbon communities

· AJ- We should not spend too much time trying to influence government and focus more on those local authorities that need to come up to speed. The HECA guide was a very good tool

· AM - The group could have a role in assisting local authorities in simplification communication and outreach. She suggested a short piece of work to see what local authorities are doing under each model level

· JM suggested looking at government models and identifying the minimum required of local authorities. This could help identify what needs to go into the energy guide to bring them up to level
· GS - There is an opportunity for the group to develop a Toolbox and focus on enforcement on local authorities and householders. Data, the wide and secure use of it can also be examined. A fuller discussion ensued around what this might look like, particularly around how such a toolbox could be used to increase LA learning speed for delivery of measures. The work could be particularly focussed towards the poorer performing LA’s . 
· AB suggested debating, establishing and agreeing the key elements and best practice that local authorities require to deliver

· OM – The group should have an active role in helping to shape the delivery model

· AD stated in December the results of the Comprehensive Area Assessments will be published for the first time. Local authorities who do not deliver will be red flagged. He suggested the group develop some sort of guide

· RM to look into the toolbox/guide options and draft a project scope for the group. Action: RM
· Members suggested CLG, NEA, Penny Bramwell, Francois Samuels, Susan Meer and Gavin Purchase be invited to join the group

	4
	SDC Project – Delivering Neighbourhood Retrofit – Helen Eveleigh

	4.1.
a.
b.


	HE presented the SDC project where after the following salient points were highlighted:
· AB questioned whether enough has happened in terms of partnerships with energy suppliers and local authorities. Have local authorities had an opportunity to put forward their views on what those partnerships might look like. What is the degree to which local authorities may make suggestions? HE replied CLG are keen for them to input something on local authority powers

· AJ stated Local Area Agreements are critical as they are trying to get local authorities to reach targets

	5
	 DECC-  Large scale funding for communities initiative - HF

	5.1.


	HF updated the group on DECC’s Big Energy Shift highlighting the following points:
The objectives are in parallel to the SDC project focusing on community objectives and aspirations. 20 already engaged communities will be looked at, to include business and public buildings, homes and spaces in between. The SDC work will be fed into this project at a later stage 

Nine citizen’s forums were held last year across 3 nations where after representative’s came to London to feed in their views. They were taught about all the new technologies available. They in turn asked for information on the best delivery mechanism. They also asked for changes in the way the message is being conveyed to the consumer, a package of measures, demonstration homes, home advisory visits, funding and government must be seen as taking the lead 

DECC are looking to understand the contribution that community scale programmes can make. They wish to understand the socio economic impact and share learning’s and best practice. Calls have been made to communities and letters been sent to local authorities around the country. The idea is to measure progress and links across DECC, Defra, CLG, BIS and the Scottish Executive. There is £500,000 in capital for communities. They also have use of a data framework which goes back four years giving a detailed look on energy use in the community. RTD software will also be utilised to allow those households to link up. Householder surveys will be taken and there will be a dedicated DECC person to feed into policy. The UK Research Council is also being included and academics will work with the 20 communities. SEMBAA has put in a funding bid to collaborate with us. There are a number of private sector organisations who have funding and are looking for communities to work with i.e. those with smart meters.  £5 million of the £10 million has been spent this year
AJ enquired about the scope to have a health question for feedback either pre or post measure. HF stated the specification has not been finalised and invited members input by e-mail.
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	3.1 m
	Proposed strategic objectives, terms of reference and membership of the group:
RM to look into the toolbox/guide options and draft a project scope for the group. Action: RM
	        RM
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